February 1, 2022

To Whom it May Concern

It is a privilege for me to write this letter of recommendation in support of Tanner Johnson. My name is
Ed Vesely and | have been coaching high school baseball for over twenty years. | am currently an
assistant coach in the Coconino High School baseball program. It is in that capacity that | have the
pleasure of coaching this fine young man.

I have known Tanner for most of his life as his father is a close family friend. | have the opportunity to
closely work with Tanner on and off the baseball field. Tanner’'s work ethic and inter-personal skills are
such an asset to our baseball program and student body. | have found Tanner to be very dedicated to his
studies, the pursuit of his academic career and his athletic career. Tanner is one of the hardest working
individuals | have had opportunity to work with.

Tanner is a caring individual that is willing to put others before himself. Tanner is looked up to by his
teammates and is a positive role model to newcomers to the program. Tanner exhibits genuine
leadership qualities and is recognized by his peers as a team leader. Tanner pushes himself every day to
be the best athlete he can he. He encourages his teammates to be the best they can be. Tanner meets
each and every challenge with enthusiasm and maintains a positive attitude no matter the situation.

In my opinion, Tanner Johnson is a highly motivated and dedicated individual. | have no reservations in
recommending Tanner for what ever endeavor he chooses. He will definitely be an asset to any program
and if given the opportunity, Tanner will not disappoint.

Sincerely,

Vesely
Ret. Sgt. Flagstaff Police Department

Coconino High School Baseball Assistant Coach



